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Raven Gillis

From: Callie Ridolfi <callieridolfi@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, September 21, 2022 3:31 PM
To: Parks & Rec Commission
Subject: I-90 Trail - please design it for safe bicycling

Commissioners, 
 
As a user of the I-90 trail as a biker and a walker, I oppose the dangerous raised planter bed with a curb in the 
roundabout at the bottom of the hill near the tennis courts. Please consider that during the fall/winter months, many 
commuters are using the trail in the dark hours. As I understand it, the trail is a WSDOT shared use trail. Therefore, I 
respectfully request that you remove this planter bed/obstacle which may likely cause a biker to fall and be injured. 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide input on the 30% design. 
 
Callie Ridolfi 
3432 72nd Avenue SE 
206-403-8188 
 

Date: 9/21/22

Subject: 30% design recommendation to improve safety on the I-90 trail portion that runs from West Mercer across the lid and past the ball fields to North Mercer Way

To: Parks and Recreation Commission


I oppose one dangerous element in the design:  a raised planter bed with a curb in the middle of a roundabout at the bottom of the hill passing the tennis courts.   The raised bed is in a dark, unlit, shaded area with short sightlines which could easily cause a cyclist to fall.

Kind regards,

José Oncina
+1 206 229 2380



